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	Draft Guidance for School Staff: Screening or Searching Pupils for Weapons (Clause 45 in the Violent Crime Reduction Act)

Head teachers in England can screen pupils and will soon have a power to search, without consent, pupils whom they suspect are carrying a knife or other weapon. Or they can authorize school staff to undertake the search. The Department will publish guidance on this when the power comes into force on 31 May 2007. The draft guidance also carries information and advice on the power to undertake no-contact or low-contact screening of pupils with electronic arch or wand.

	[image: image1.png]department for

education and skills

creating opportunity, releasing potential, achieving excellence






	Draft Guidance for School Staff: Screening or Searching Pupils for Weapons (Clause 45 in the Violent Crime Reduction Act)

	A Consultation

	To
School staff who screen and who consider or use the new power to search

Issued
20 February 2007

Enquiries To
If your enquiry is related to the policy content of the consultation you can contact Martin Elliott at 1G6, Sanctuary Buildings, Great Smith Street, Westminster, London SW1P 3BT

Telephone: 020 7925 5886

e-mail: martin.elliott@dfes.gsi.gov.uk


	
	Contact Details

	
	If you have a query relating to the consultation process you can contact the Consultation Unit on:

Telephone: 01928 794888

Fax: 01928 794113

e-mail: consultation.unit@dfes.gsi.gov.uk
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	Executive Summary

	1.1
	The guidance on s45 of the Violent Crime Reduction Act 2006, to be inserted in the Education Act 1996 on 31 May 2007, will advise on all aspects of screening pupils and of searching them, including authorisation, human rights issues, training, insurance and sensitivities and will help schools when they consider or use the new search power.

	2
	Background and Context

	2.1
	The Government wanted to provide another option for school staff to help them maintain disciplne. It included in the Violent Crime Reduction Act 2006 a new power for school staff to search pupils suspected of having an offensive weapon (it is illegal to have an offensive weapon on school premises).  

	3
	The Proposals

	3.1
	The attached document (downloadable from this website) provides guidance on all aspects of screening and of how to use the new power to search. 

	4
	How To Respond

	4.1
	You can respond online by choosing the 'respond on line' option. Alternatively, you can respond by email to (PowerToSearch.Consultation@dfes.gsi.gov.uk) or send your response by post to Consultation Unit, Area 1A, Castle View House, East Lane , Runcorn, Cheshire WA7 2GJ. 

	5
	Additional Copies

	5.1
	All documentation can be downloaded from this website.

	6
	Plans for making results public

	6.1
	The results of the consultation and revised guidance will be published by 31 May 2007.


